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Annual report July 2018- June 2019

This year we have celebrated our 5th year as a charity.

Continuing the trend of the past few years, 2018-2019 has again been full of activity, growth and challenge. Our dedicated team of 7 counsellors have given of their time, effort and expertise to enable Cedar Counselling Cumbria to offer a valued service to the local community and beyond.  The number of people contacting us for the first time continues to rise and we have been able to offer more sessions to more people than last year thanks to our volunteers. We are finding that more people are coming to us from the local area, having heard about us from a friend or someone who has previously used our service. These recommendations endorse the good service that previous clients have received.
We are still seeing people with a wide variety of problems, some of which are deep, long standing or very difficult issues. Clients are offered counselling for as long as they need it, which may range from one or two sessions to months or even longer.   
Week by week clients come to see one of our counsellors and find someone who is trained to listen in a deep way and by so doing help them find their own way forward and make decisions about how to live their lives. Many people who come to us are having problems with depression, anxiety, or stress of some sort, but we also see people with other problems such as relationship issues, abuse and many other worries and problems. 
This year we have seen MIND in Kendal close down due to lack of funding and other mental health services in the community seem to be in very short supply and yet the need continues to grow. 

We have been very pleased recently to be able to welcome to our team a new counsellor, Carolyn Estall. She is trained in psycho-dynamic therapy, which is a different mode of treatment than our other counsellors and so brings another fresh perspective to what we can offer. We look forward to learning more from her in our monthly meetings as we continue to learn together.
We have had 2 away days of professional development together as a team this year where we have looked at Trauma and our responses to each other in relationships by learning more about attachment theory. Some of us have attended workshops on bereavement, transgender issues and limited time therapy and we have brought information back to share with the group.
We are very fortunate to have 2 supervisors, Craig and Meg who continue to keep us on track by meeting up with us as individual therapists on a monthly basis. Having regular supervision is a part of the requirement of the professional body to which we belong. This enables us to practise safely and keeps a check on what we are doing, with the client’s best interests always as the first priority. 
We also continue to be thankful for the generosity of our supporters, especially the Methodist Church who have been constant in their help financially from the outset of our group. We are also grateful for their interest in what we are doing and others who support us and spread the word about us to enable us to help those who are in need.
Judith Sutton

Chair of Trustees.

Charity number – 1156890

Statistics July 2017- June 2018
Number of counselling hours
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Number of new clients 
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